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C...

une 10, 2021

Ms. Jolene Wolfley
Development Review Board
P.O. Box 1293
Albuguerque, NM 87103

RE: VACATION OF PUBLIC ALLEYWAY
1425 SAN MATEO SE ALBUQUERQUE NM 87108
LT 9-A REPL OF LTS 9 & 10 BLK 32 RIDGECREST

Dear Ms. Wolfley:

Tierra West, LLC on behalf of SSCW LLC, requests approval of the vacation of a portion of a
public alleyway located on San Mateo Blvd. approximately 230 feet north of Gibson Blvd. The
proposed public alleyway to be vacated is 3600 sf. (18 linear feet x 200 feet wide).

A deferral from the June 9" DRB hearing was requested to address comments received from an
adjacent owner. Previously, a proposed 28” turnaround was to be added for fire/femergency
access but due to an objection by the Ridgecrest Christian Church the turnaround has been
removed. In its place, two gates with knox boxes were added, one at each end of the alley for
firefemergency access. A letter from the Ridgecrest Christian Church rescinding there objection
is attached to be added fo the record. A new exhibit is also attached for your review.

The alley way was developed with the original déevelopment prior to the adoption of the 1976
zoning code. As such the alleyway and access enters San Mateo at an acute angle and creates a
public safety hazard for vehicles entering and exiting San Mateo. The primary intent of the portion
of alleyway that will remain is to service the balance of the properties o the west. The vacated
portion of the alleyway will be incorporated into the adjacent old car wash on the north and the
buildings south of the alleyway to start a redevelopment of that portion of the existing commercial
uses. The intent is to create a complete service center for the area. The vacated area will allow for
the current use for the Suds Carwash directly north of the alleyway.

If you have any questions or need additional information regarding this matter, please do not
hesitate to call me.

Sincerely,

Ronald R. Bohannan. P. E.

Enclosure/s
cc: Mr. Rick Voccio, PRAC LLC

JN: 2019040
RRBlig
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